
WSR 23-01-117
PREPROPOSAL STATEMENT OF INQUIRY

DEPARTMENT OF
LABOR AND INDUSTRIES

[Filed December 20, 2022, 8:21 a.m.]

Subject of Possible Rule Making: Medical aid rules updates re-
garding rate setting for most professional health care services for 
injured workers. These updates may also impact rates for health care 
services provided to crime victims. WAC 296-20-135 Conversion factors, 
296-23-220 Physical therapy rules, and 296-23-230 Occupational therapy 
rules.

Statutes Authorizing the Agency to Adopt Rules on this Subject: 
RCW 51.04.020 and 51.04.030.

Reasons Why Rules on this Subject may be Needed and What They 
Might Accomplish: The current rules describe elements used in the 
process of updating the maximum allowable payments for most professio-
nal health care services. These elements are set in rule in order to 
follow the established methodologies of the department of labor and 
industries (L&I) and maintain consistency with the health care author-
ity (HCA) and medicaid purchasing administration. Specifically, any 
proposed rule changes will consider the following:
• WAC 296-20-135: Updating the conversion factors used by L&I for 

calculating reimbursement rates for most professional health care 
and anesthesia services. Updating the conversion factors to cor-
respond to changes in the medical procedure codes, the relative 
value units, and anesthesia base units. These changes would ena-
ble L&I to continue a reimbursement methodology consistent with 
other state agencies. Cost-of-living adjustments may be incorpo-
rated into the changes in the conversion factors.

• WAC 296-23-220 and 296-23-230: Updating the maximum daily reim-
bursement level for physical and occupational therapy services so 
L&I may, if necessary, give cost-of-living adjustments to affec-
ted providers.
Process for Developing New Rule: L&I notifies external stakehold-

ers through the GovDelivery system of updates to conversion factors 
and to the physical and occupational therapy maximum daily reimburse-
ment level. L&I coordinates these updates with HCA, the medicaid pur-
chasing administration, and the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid 
Services to ensure consistent health care purchasing policies when 
possible. The proposed changes will be presented to the advisory 
groups, published via the GovDelivery service, and publicized in a 
letter to interested persons.

Interested parties can participate in the decision to adopt the 
new rule and formulation of the proposed rule before publication by 
contacting Megan Lemon, L&I, Health Services Analysis, P.O. Box 44322, 
Olympia, WA 98504-4322, phone 360-902-5161, fax 360-902-4249, email 
Megan.Lemon@Lni.wa.gov, website https://www.lni.wa.gov/rulemaking-
activity.

December 20, 2022
Joel Sacks
Director
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